
SPEAKERS TASK FORCE ON STATE MANDATES
ORGANIZATION MEETING
JANUARY 23, 1991
8:30 A.M.    ROOM 350

PRESENT:
HOUSE SPEAKER LARRY CAMPBELL
REPRESENTATIVE LIZ VanLEEUWEN
REPRESENTATIVE RON CEASE
DAVE MOSS, SPEAKER'S OFFICE
RAY PHELPS, SPEAKER'S OFFICE

GWEN VanDENBASEN, DALLAS, OREGON
ROGER GOULD, COOS BAY, OREGON
DARLENE HOOLEY, CLACKAMAS COUNTY
JOHN HOUSER, SENATOR OTTO'S OFFICE
RICHARD DEVLIN, METROPOLITAN SERVICE DISTRICT COUNCIL
ROGER RUTAN, EUGENE, OREGON
SHIRLEY HUFFMAN, HILLSB ORO, OREGON
GUSSIE McROBERT, GRESHAM, OREGON
BILL MORRISETTE, SPRINGFIELD, OREGON
JOE HANNAN, REDMOND, OREGON
RUDY MURGO, PENDLETON, OREGON
JOSEPH WINDELL, LEBANON, OREGON
ERIK KVARSTEN, INDEPENDENCE, OREGON
ROB CANTINE, ASSOCIATION OF OREGON COUNTIES
RANDY FRANKE, MARION COUNTY
SUZANNE FLYNN, MARION COUNTY
BONNIE HAYS, WASHINGTON COUNTY

JANET WHITFIELD, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR
DIANE BASSETT, COMMITTEE ASSISTANT

Speaker Campbell greeted those attending and outlined the purpose 
for this committee.  The State has been mandating many things onto 
the Counties, Cities and education which have a fiscal impact on 
those entities as to how to pay for the programs mandated. 

Speaker Campbell suggested that this committee look at mandates 
which have been placed on Cities and Counties that are no longer 
appropriate, but still costly; mandates that are not worthwhile; 
and those that should be eliminated no matter what the costs are.

He asked that the Committee move along rapidly as time is of the 
essence.  He suggested the Committee members return home; and, with 
their groups, put together as much as they can; return in one week 
to meet together and compile a list.  Then to meet in another week 
to put together a finalized list.  The Committee would be working
with Legislators to convert those ideas into legislation.

Speaker Campbell would like to see this committee continue as a 
formal task force for the purpose of feedback from Cities and 
Counties and input to the legislative process.

Speaker Campbell, Representative VanLeeuwen and Representative 



Cease left the meeting.

Election of Chair and Vice-Chair as as follows:
Chairman:   Randy Franke
Vice Chairman:  Shirley Huffman

Reports were presented by Roger Rutan, Bill Morrisette and Gussie 
McRobert on various mandates affecting their entities.  

There was general discussion as to the process of gathering and 
forwarding information for compilation and in what format.

It was decided that each issue should be indentified by statute 
number or administrative rule that causes the mandate.  Also fiscal 
impact statements as to the cost of these mandates on the 
individial entities should be included.

9:20 a.m. Chairman Franke turned the meeting over to Vice Chair 
Shirley Huffman.

It was decided this information from each entity should be faxed to 
the Speaker's Office by Monday, January 28, 1991, 5:00 P.M.  This 
information will be compiled and faxed back to those on the 
committee by Wednesday, January 30, 1991.

THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD ON FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 1, 1991 AT 1:00 
P.M. IN ROOM 350.

Meeting adjourned 9:35 a.m.

Submitted by: Reviewed by:

Diane Bassett Janet Whitfield
Assistant Administrator

RANDY


